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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:   Health Connector Board of Directors 
Cc:  Louis Gutierrez, Executive Director 
From: Marissa Woltmann, Director of Policy and Applied Research 
Date: April 5, 2017 
Re: Calendar Year 2018 Affordability Schedules – Public Comment Summary and Adoption of Final 

Schedule 
 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Health Connector staff recommend a final vote on the proposed Calendar Year (CY) 2018 affordability 

schedule as presented to the Health Connector Board of Directors at their February 23, 2017 meeting. 

Following the February Board meeting, the Health Connector issued the proposed affordability schedule 

for public comment. This memorandum summarizes public comments related to the Health Connector’s 

proposals and recommends adoption of the schedules as proposed in February, without modification.    

 

BACKGROUND 

 Massachusetts Affordability 
The Health Connector serves as the primary policymaker with regard to the Commonwealth’s 

requirement that individuals carry health insurance, also called the individual mandate. The Health 

Connector Board is required annually to devise a schedule that describes the percentage of income an 

individual could be expected to contribute towards the purchase of health insurance.1 The primary 

purpose of this affordability schedule is to determine if an individual is subject to a penalty for forgoing 

insurance, or if the individual is not subject to a penalty because insurance would be deemed too costly. 

  

In February, Health Connector staff proposed a draft CY 2018 affordability schedule for the Board’s 

consideration. The proposal reflected updates to the federal poverty standards, minor technical 

adjustments to the percentage of income considered affordable at certain income brackets, and a slight 

decrease for individuals over 400% of the federal poverty level (FPL) to maintain parity with the federal 

affordability standard.  

 

DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

The Health Connector issued the 2018 affordability schedule for public comment following the Board 

meeting on February 23, 2017. The Health Connector received written comments from the Affordable 

Care Today (ACT!!) Coalition.  

 

The ACT!! Coalition expressed support for the proposed schedule, “as it maintains progressivity and 

protects low-income individuals by broadly aligning the percentage of income considered affordable 
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with base ConnectorCare enrollee premiums.” The Coalition did not suggest modifications to the 

proposed schedule.  We appreciate the thoughtful review and analysis by the ACT!! Coalition with 

regard to how the affordability schedule affects their constituents. 

 

CONCLUDING REMARKS 

 
We recommend that the Board vote to adopt the recommended affordability schedules for calendar 

year 2018 for individuals, couples, and families. We look forward to working with the Board, the ACT!! 

Coalition, and other interested stakeholders to address future approaches to defining affordability. 

 

RECOMMENDED CALENDAR YEAR 2018 AFFORDABILITY SCHEDULE 

 Massachusetts 
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